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VIA EMAIL AND HAND DELIVERY 

Mr. Michael Monasmith 
Siting Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
15 16 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 958 14 

Re: 	 Carlsbad Energy Center Project (07-AFC-6) 
Emissions Baseline Calculations for the Existing Boiler Units Submitted to San 
Diego Air Pollution Control District 

Dear Mr. Monasmith: 

On behalf of Carlsbad Energy Center LLC. please find enclosed the requisite number of copies 
for docketing Sierra Research's letter to the San Diego Air Pollution Control District regarding 
the revised emissions baseline calculations for the existing boiler Units 1,2,  and 3 at the Encina 
Power Station. 

Should you have any question or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at the 
number above. 

Respectfully submitted. 

Stoel Rives LLP 

KJH:kjh 
Enclosure 
cc: 	 See Proof of Service (Rev. 03/19/2008; electronic service only) 



April 17,2008 

Dr. Steve Moore 
Engineering Group 

sierra 
research 

S& Diego kr ~oilution Control District 1801 J Street 

10124 Old G~ove Road 
Sacramento. CA 95814 
Tel: (916) 444-6666 

San Diego, CA 9213 1 FW: (916) 444-8373 

Ann Arbor, MI 
Tel: (734) 761-6666 
Fax: (734) 761-6755 

Subject: Application for Authority To Construct for the Proposed Carlsbad Energy 
Center Project 

Dear Dr. Moore: 

On behalf of Carlsbad Energy Center LLC, we are pleased to submit the enclosed revised 
emissions baseline calculations for the existing boiler Units 1,2, and 3 at the Encina - 
Power Station. The emission baseline for these units was revised to be a 5-year average 
for the period fiom 2002 to 2006 based on discussions during the most recent California 
Energy Commission public workshop for the proposed Carlsbad Energy Center Project 
(CECP) which was held on March 26,2008. Ln addition, the revised baseline emissions 
were adjusted to reflect SDAPCD Rule 69 NOx emissions limits during the baseline 
period when the existing units were not equipped with SCR systems. The SCR systems 
on the existing Units 1,2, and 3 were installed on July 1,2003, May 1,2003, and 
February 28,2003, respectively. Consequently, it was necessary to correct the NOx 
emissions during all of 2002 for the three existing units. For 2003, the existing units 
were not operated prior to the SCR installation dates so there was no need to perfom a 
Rule 69 adjustment for 2003. The detailed revised emission baseline calculations are 
enclosed for your review. 

If you have any questions regarding this application package, please contact me at 
(9 16) 444-6666. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Andrews 
Senior Engineer 

Enclosure 

cc: Tim Hemig, Carlsbad Energy Center LLC 
George L. Piantka, Carlsbad Energy Center LLC 
John McKinsey, Stoel 
Will Walters, CEC 
Michael Monasmith, CEC 
CEC Dockets Office (07-AFC-6) 


















